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We’re past Redemption and that means it’s time to get ready for
Slammiversary. What that means is kind of up in the air at this point but
it really could go in a variety of directions. Above all else though, we
have a new World Champion as Pentagon Jr. defeated Austin Aries and Fenix
in a triple threat match on Sunday. Let’s get to it.

Here are the Redemption results if you need a recap.

We open with a long recap of Redemption, including results from every
match.

Earlier today, Austin Aries talked to the roster and said he’s still the
Grand Champion so it’s now the top title. Aries makes a bunch of excuses
and Moose calls him out on them before walking out. The rest of the
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people leave as well. Sounds heel turnish to me.

Opening sequence.

The pay per view set is now the regular set.

Brian Cage vs. Trevor Lee

Lee drops to the floor for a meeting with Caleb Konley to start before a
shoulder drops him to the floor again. Cage throws him around and shrugs
off a forearm but a Konley distraction lets Lee kick him outside. Back in
and a bridging German suplex gives Lee two and Konley adds in some
choking. That’s enough for Cage who Hulks Up and hits a powerslam,
followed by the apron superplex. The Drill Claw puts Lee away at 5:04.

Rating: D+. Cage is starting to run through some bigger names and it
wouldn’t shock me if the names get bigger and bigger as we move forward.
There’s a certain monster quality to him and I wouldn’t be surprised to
see him near the World Title picture within the next year or so. Lee
isn’t going to lose anything by getting destroyed here, but it was nice
to have him get in some offense.

A livid Eddie Edwards arrived earlier today and ran into Tommy Dreamer
(in a Lucha Underground shirt). Tommy told him to go be with his wife but
Eddie shoved him out of the way.

Here’s Eddie in the arena to talk about putting Sami Callihan in the
hospital. He’s not done though because he wants to put OVE in there right
next to Sami. Cue OVE for the 2-1 fight and Eddie runs through them
before grabbing the kendo stick. We cut to the hospital room where
someone in a wheelchair with balloons covering his face rolls up to
Alisha Edwards’ bed. It’s a very banged up Callihan, who says he wants to
talk.

OH MY GOODNESS how stupid can Eddie be? A few weeks ago he sees OVE in
his wife’s hotel and then LEAVES after checking on her for a few seconds.
Now he leaves her IN THE SAME HOSPITAL WHERE CALLIHAN IS STAYING??? My
goodness I know he’s a face in wrestling but Sting would find this dumb.

We look at Sunday’s main event.



Classic clip: the Steiner Brothers vs. Team 3D at Bound For Glory. I
really wouldn’t point out that one half of your Tag Team Champions was
old eleven years ago.

Video on DJZ, who is back after over a year away.

Moose vs. Braxton Sutter

Sutter’s pre-match promo is cut off by Moose’s music. Moose throws him
into the corner to start and dropkicks him out to the floor in a heap.
Sutter gets in a whip to send Moose into the barricade, followed by a
suplex into the corner for two. That earns Sutter a running elbow and
running dropkick in the corner, followed by a spear for the pin at 3:32.

Rating: D. Nearly a total squash here, which makes sense as Sutter has
announced that he’s done with the promotion. It’s not like Sutter has
done anything of note in the company and now that he and Su Yung seem to
be done, there’s no reason to not have him go out on his back like this.

Post match the fans chant HAPPY BIRTHDAY at Moose. He wants Pentagon Jr.
and the World Title.

Matt Sydal promises to retain the X-Division Title against Taiji
Ishimori. A commotion is heard and we go to see someone (not clear who)
unconscious with an X on their chest.

LAX wants the titles back but also want to know what’s happened to
Konnan.

Knockouts Title: Taya Valkyrie vs. Allie

Allie is defending. Taya wastes no time in jumping Allie and hammering
away in the corner. Allie’s comeback is cut off in very short order as
Taya powers her down without much effort. A running dropkick in the
corner only hits buckle and Allie is in even more trouble. Taya is all
fired up but the Road to Valhalla is broken up, allowing Allie to hit the
superkick and Codebreaker to retain at 4:17. That was pretty much all of
her offense.

Rating: D. Nothing to this one and Taya deserved more than that in a



title shot. Allie shrugged off everything Taya threw at her and won with
her regular stuff in short order. The match needed more time, but then we
wouldn’t have been able to plug the Steiner Brothers vs. Team 3D match
and that’s WAY more important.

Post match Su Yung appears, flanked by a bunch of dead brides. They load
up a casket but Rosemary appears for the showdown. The lights go out
again and Su is gone.

Slammiversary is in Toronto.

KM yells at Fallah Bahh, his partner for next week. Why in the world are
these two getting TV time?

Eddie goes to the hospital to see Alisha, who isn’t happy with him
leaving her there. He goes into Callihan’s room and beats the heck out of
him until a bunch of doctors make the save. This crazy Eddie character is
actually working for me.

Video on Kongo Kong vs. Johnny Impact from last week.

Tag Team Titles: Eli Drake/Scott Steiner vs. LAX

Drake and Steiner are defending. Before the match, Steiner says he
promised he’d win “last night” (which he says twice) because he’s world
famous. Konnan was at Taco Bell due to a discount on burritos so we know
his priorities. The champs stall on the floor for a long time before
Ortiz drives Drake into the corner to start. Santana comes in for a chop
of his own but gets taken outside and sent into the steps by Steiner as
we take a break. Back with Steiner getting two off a belly to belly as he
picks Santana up.

The fans chant for LAX but get cut off when Steiner “hits” a belly to
belly superplex (not rotating enough and nearly falling backwards). It’s
back to Drake (thankfully) for a chinlock as we hear that Edwards has
been arrested. Well duh. Santana rolls over for a tag so Ortiz can get
two off a short DDT. The Death Valley Driver gets two more on Drake but
the Street Sweeper is countered into a powerslam (ala Rick Steiner back
in the day) to pin Ortiz and retain the titles at 10:54.



Rating: D+. Steiner continues to be scary with some of those near
botches, but at least they have a “big name” on the roster now right?
Steiner does offer some star power but really, how much is he going to be
able to offer without maiming someone? I can’t imagine that he’s going to
be around very long but I’m still not a fan.

Post match Drake holds up the World Title briefcase and suggests that
he’s cashing in right now. Actually it’s just a warning, but here’s Aries
anyway. Back from a break, Aries says he’s healing from a dislocated
elbow and looks at the “suitcase”. The fans chant for Aries, who says he
wishes they were here on Sunday. The Grand Championship is what matters
now but he’ll get the World Title back soon enough.

Drake wants to fight Pentagon, Aries and the Easter Bunny because it
means he’s getting the title back. Cue Pentagon Jr. to say CERO MIEDO
(zero fear) but Steiner and Drake beat down Pentagon and Aries. They
fight back and clear the champs out of the ring, leaving Aries and
Pentagon to stare each other down to end the show.

Overall Rating: D. I wasn’t feeling this one, as there wasn’t a lot in
the vein of storyline advancement and the wrestling was nothing of note.
Allie and Rosemary continue to be an interesting team but really, there’s
not much else to go on here. That being said, they have a ton of time to
get ready for the next pay per view so it’s not like this needed to be
incredible. Not the worst, but nothing that pulled me in.

Results

Brian Cage b. Trevor Lee – Drill Claw

Moose b. Braxton Sutter – Spear

Allie b. Taya Valkyrie – Codebreaker

Eli Drake/Scott Steiner b. LAX – Powerslam to Ortiz

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
paperback edition of the WWE Grab Bag (also available as an e-
book) from Amazon. Check out the information here:



http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2018/03/23/new-paperback-kbs-gra
b-bag/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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